SAAC Agenda
Wednesday, November 17, 2010

**** Talk about GBM next meeting

I. Recap from Work Meeting

· 
Will be continuing :)

a. SAAC Involvement and Enthusiasm

b. Pub-Chair (Monique), Pub-Committee?


c. Keep work meetings


d. Overall (brief) Impressions of SFC:

d.i. Materials there, ready

d.ii. Advertising!!

d.iii. Approaches to checking in… 

II. Community Service

a. Coach Raman from basketball wants to do a canned food drive on Tuesday for bball double header

- if you are interested, talk to Summer!!

- put on upcoming events on the website if we are going to support this


b. BSA Update

- BSA has some new stuff going on – they want to talk with Summer and Julie about something.

- Not yet expanded to track members → working towards this

- Have in place a system where students are going and it works well!

- Captains are in charge (find volunteers, email the contact at school)

- Richard: ½ roster failing at least 1 class for each sport.  Your job is to help with homework, sitting down students and getting them to work. 3-4 MIT students, between 3-4 and 15-20 students show up.  There is a little of college attendance promotion involved.  Graduating HS is very important!

- Hoping for more students to show up as there is a more stable MIT student presence.

- Megan Henley runs study hall (Richard stays in contact with her)


c. BCCS Times Tables Day

- We do the field trip with them (6th graders).  Their counselor wants to do more programming with our school – times tables day. (leave around 7:30 and back on campus 10:30 on Wednesday 11/24)

- Let Summer know if you're interested (summerh@mit.edu)

- There will (hopefully) be more opportunities!

d. Boys and Girls Club

- We are here and would love to partner with MIT... are we interested? YES!

- Cambridge site just a few block from East Campus 

- Summer will be meeting with them after Thanksgiving with 2 SAAC members as well as a few more (clubs, etc.)

- Email will be coming with details!

- We can build a relationship with them and place teams with Community Service projects.  Get involved with our community!

III. Promotion


a. SFC: Now – winners

- Willing to purchase pizza party as well as gift basket for winners. Team picture on the board. All at the same time (after Thanksgiving, before finals) Dec 3-4-5 region.

- Charge to SAAC account, give Summer heads-up about gift basket

- Reserve a room.  Also, SAAC members show up to congratulate!!

- Final email congratulating winners and telling other teams what their scores were, etc. (Kelly, Stephen).  Tie to home event??  Dec 2 Mens bball home, 3-4 swimming invite (SAAC Members show up!), 7 mens bball home.  Also, find out what day / time is best for them (Kelly, Stephen).

b. SFC: Future - More details & Proposed changes

- Two major problems: ADVERTISING (we need MORE).  Also, getting SAAC members to be at the games to take down points.  We started a little before we hammered out all the details.  Kelly is the BEST, but can't do it all alone.

- Monique volunteered to be in charge of publicity (we should form a committee if we are going to continue).

- There needs to be a set protocol for the whole program.

- Advertising is doable (we just have to do it)

- Organizing doable (we have a ton of the framework already)

- If we DO do this, we need to ALL be involved (not just the AP committee)

- Reason for challenge: Promote 1 event from every team because they deserve it.

- Coaches give us the events they want us to see, we invite MIT community to show up to the events.  We spread out support over all the sports.

- Need to have people to check in attendees, rules, signup, calendar all online.

- Jobs for each member already in place.

- We are still a growing group → can we sustain this project (and make it a positive experience)?

- We can promote the events without checking in at each game, keeping track of points, etc.  Start small, and build up.  We started out too big and couldn't handle what we started.

- It will be very difficult for us to sustain with a ton of Spring athletes.

- Northeastern program: 1 person wins competition at the end, just leaves a sign-in sheet at each game.

- Take a picture in front of the stadium?

- LOTS of legwork, possibly difficult to implement

- Focus on supporting our athletics, not necessarily the competition itself.  Inter-team groups would be good (pair up teams, give them some ideas, let the captains make it work).

- Barb says:

- it sounds like a great idea, but there is definitely a huge logistical challenge.  We have SO MANY teams.  More successful approach is to take from varsity and build up – we can pair up groups of 3-4 teams together.  Step 1: information. Step 2: building the habit.  We just need to tweak our current setup a little.

- We want teams to be able to acknowledge the skill of other teams, and sincerely appreciate what they do.

- Talk to Barb and John Benedick about which teams to pair up → they know the personalities of all the teams (bbolich@mit.edu, h2ocoach@mit.edu)

- For this spring: do we start buddy program or just scale back SFC?

- Start the conversation with the buddy program, scale back the SFC.   

- How to publicize best: we should definitely make this SAAC-wide, not just for Athletic Promotion.

- Promote individual events.  No longer recording names (for the next season at least).

b.i. Keep?....Changes?


c. Team Buddies Program    

